Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

September 9, 2021
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 7:00PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, and Dill.

Information on the new Utility billing program and the free topsoil was published on the Facebook page.  
Gates stated that the municipal retention pond should be completed and ready for seeing on Monday.  Striping of streets is occurring where there are cluster mail boxes, stop bars and cross walks.  Cleaning of drain curbs is continuing and crack seal will continue as weather permits.  Weather permitting the Lorain County Public Health will be spraying for mosquitoes on Monday or Tuesday of next week.  There is a collapsed drain tile on Railroad Street that will be fixed next week.  Windstream is waiting on a new router and cards to complete the municipal upgrade; the current internet speed is 85 for download and 90 for uploads.  
There are thirty-three (33) retention ponds in the Village that were mandatory at the time of construction.  The businesses that are not maintaining their ponds, will be addressed by resolution at the next Council meeting.

Backfill for sidewalks is the responsibility of the installer of the sidewalk and must be maintained to avoid injury to users of the sidewalks.

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:26 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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